## Rockwood Borough Council May 17, 2016

The meeting of the Rockwood Borough Council was held on May 17, 2016 at 7:00 pm. Members present were Barry Atchison, Todd Berkey and Jean Atchison. Also present was Secretary Jill Shultz, Maintenance Supervisor Carl Jones and Solicitor Ben Carroll. Amy Jo Stout, Dave Weimer, Mayor Betsy Conn and Officer John Loiodici were absent.

The April 19, 2016 meeting minutes were read and discussed. They were then approved with no corrections.

#### **Public/Visitor Comments: NONE**

#### **Old Business:**

- **A.** Kevin Yoder with Appalachian Engineering Group was present to discuss the conduit replacement at Market Street and the floodplain accreditation.
  - 1) Kevin is working with Carl on the cost estimate for the conduit replacement at Market Street. Kevin had a cost estimate of approximately \$38,000. Kevin and Carl are going to look into grants to help with the cost
  - 2) Regarding the accreditation, Kevin got the mapping from CME and he is still waiting on the stability analysis calculations so that he can forward them to FEMA. Kevin will let Jill know once that is done.
  - 3) Kevin is going to try to get the flow meters from Confluence Borough by the end of this week and will bring them over to Carl to take a look at.
- **B.** Officer John Loiodici submitted his police report for the month of April for Council to review.
  - 1) Barry received an estimate from the Mayor from Casselman Valley Contractors in the amount of \$1095.00 for materials and labor for the wall in the police office. Council tabled any decision until next month's meeting.
- **C.** Carl submitted the maintenance report for the month for Council to review.
  - 1) Carl stated that the John Fazenbaker and Billy Mize are the only ones left to take their NIMS training. They will be taking their tests tomorrow.
  - 2) The crack sealing is scheduled to be done the first week of June.
  - 3) June King's water leak was discussed. Carl estimates it will cost approximately \$1500 including materials and labor. Maintenance will repair the line as soon as the weather permits.
- **D.** It was Carroll Law Office reviewed their items:
  - 1) Barry stated that the Municipal Authority met earlier this evening and the property at the sewer plant has been transferred to Somerset County Parks and Recreation.
  - 2) The Merchant's Hotel was discussed. Borough Council is waiting on the School Board's decision to accept the offer from the Borough to purchase the property at repository sale. The School Board was to be voting on this issue tonight at their meeting.

### **New Business:**

**A.** Picking up yard debris from residents who have no way to haul it was discussed. Council decided that we will pick up yard debris for residents who call the Borough Office to request it as long as they have it placed at the curb in front of their property.

# **Committee Reports:**

Jill Shultz, Secretary

Water/Sewer: NONE Finance: The motion was made by Jean Atchison to pay the bills. Todd Berkey seconded the motion and the motion carried. Todd Berkey abstained from payment of the Rock City Express bill.  Police: NONE Streets/Alleys: NONE Property/Flood: NONE Building Committee: NONE Personnel: NONE Community Development: NONE
Todd Berkey made the motion to adjourn the meeting. Jean Atchison seconded the motion, all were in favor, the motion carried and the May 17, 2016 meeting was adjourned at 8:20 pm.
I, Jill Shultz, attest that the above public record is true and correct to the best of my knowledge.

Date